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The Luncarty, Redgorton and Moneydie Community Council (LRMCC) had a full quota of eight members and representation from all three community areas during the 2013 -2014 reporting period.
Over the last year your Community Council (CC) has dealt with many issues and concerns of local residents. This has been achieved with the assistance from Community Police Officers, local Councillors John Kellas and Barbara Vaughan and other PKC officers and specialists. We are also very grateful to those members of the public who have attended our meetings to provide comment and support for our efforts.
Local issues and concerns addressed/being addressed:
· At the request of the CC nine employees from SSE’s head office joined Perth and Kinross Council’s Community Green Space members to help upgrade the path from Redgorton to the A9.
· Repairs to the vandalised wall surrounding the War Memorial have been completed by the Community Payback Team, Perth & Kinross Council.  The cost of the materials to enable this work to be carried out was met by funds gratefully donated by members of ‘Save Redgorton’.
· We are supporting the Historic Churchyards Project by assisting with the repair of the collapsed eastern wall of the Redgorton Parish Church Cemetery with the assistance of the PKC Community Payback Team.
· PKC officials from the Roads Department and the Community Police continue to assist with the improvement of road safety in and around Luncarty and Redgorton. As a result of meetings with the Roads Department , the Community Police and consultation with Luncarty Primary School, a safety proposal was incorporated into the school plan last year and is now in the process of being implemented. The impact of the traffic calming measures on Marshall Way will be monitored over the coming months with a view to further improving the overall road safety in this area. 

· The CC contributed to the consultation on the traffic restrictions on Scarth Road which are working effectively.
· New traffic bollards were erected on the main road to replace the older island type at the request of the CC. 
· Overgrown hedges obstructing a give way sign and bus stop at the A9 Luncarty slip road have been cut back by the owners following requests from the CC.
· The owners of the Riding School at Denmarkfield cooperated with a request from the CC to avoid the Crescent, and core paths for safety reasons and to minimise potential damage.  

· We have informed the Road Safety Officer - Roads of the high number of accidents which occur on the slip road from the A9 as well as at the Luncarty/Redgorton Moneydie junction. The Council officers will report the results of their investigations to us in due course.
· The CC is still seeking the closure of St Martins Lane to motorised vehicles due to the very poor state of the road and concerns regarding public safety. The CC are trying to clarify legal issues relating to access and burdens which has prevented the owners of the road from implementing the closure.
· Subsequent to the CC submission of a survey of the core paths in our area, the highlighted priorities for signage were accepted and are now being implemented. The CC core paths sub-group are now lobbying Policy makers for change to policy arrangements for units of distance used on core path signs. 
· Volunteers from the CC continue to clear important Core Paths that are  overgrown.
· The CC assisted police with their investigations into criminal damage to trees on Martins Lane.
· The CC has had follow up meetings with PKC officers regarding Luncarty Futures and to take any necessary action to ensure that Luncarty retains its status as a village separate from Perth. 
· We continue to monitor and contribute to the implementation of the Local Development Plan and how the settled view will impact on us going forward, particularly at Luncarty South and Bertha Park. Our recent focus has been on the planning application for a New Town at Bertha Park , PKC officers in the planning department have been very helpful in raising any concerns that we have with the developers, Springfield (Elgin). 

· The CC will vigorously resist (in response to requests during the Luncarty’s Futures Event) the encroachment of housing development into our rural community through ensuring that policy initiatives and strategies for the protection of the greenbelt are enforced. 
· Members attended Community Council training sessions and other conferences throughout the year. 

· Regular updates and enhancements to the LRMCC website were applied to improve communication and visibility of the Community Council.
· Last year the CC facilitated the formation of a Crescent Residents Association (CRA). This continues to thrive and the CC assisted them on several occasions this year, notably in assisting the PKC and S Milne (Aberdeen) with handover arrangements of Open Space and amenities in and around the Crescent.

· A member of public highlighted a number of streets/roads which did not have road signs or were misspelt and this now been attended to.

· The copper commemorative plaque at end of Maxtone Court/Lowfield Crescent giving a short history of the Bleach works has now been replaced and repaired using secured methods.  The Community Council expressed their thanks to Mr. B Kennedy for his experience and assistance in ensuring this was secured.
· The CC are fully involved with the Ryder Cup preparations and have had two visits from PC Ewan Mitchell and AC attended a briefing for the 2014 Ryder Cup Park and Ride Community Representatives on Thursday 27 February. 

· CC Committee members met with  BEAR Scotland (Roads Maintenance)  to discuss the cutting of road verges and in particular the Orchids at the side of the slip road from A9. As a result of the meeting an oak tree causing an obstruction to traffic was felled and a drain had been cleared. They also agreed to brief/train drivers of grass cutters to preserve the orchids on this stretch of road.
· PKC Environmental Initiatives Officer attended our meeting in September to advise us on self-help initiatives being implemented throughout the county.
· Scotgov Reporter concurred with many of the Community Council points raised concerning the CTLR i.e. no firm proposal, no financing plan, the absence of a rigorous feasibility Study making it premature, and not deliverable within the lifetime of the development plan.  Thanks to the Save Redgorton group and the subsequent efforts of the CC we successfully worked with the relevant authorities to ensure that the road should be built south of Redgorton and would no longer require a large number of houses to be compulsorily purchased in the village.
· The A9 dualling project is gathering momentum and the Community Council is actively participating in the consultation and implementation process with A9 Contractor, Jacob’s & Transport Scotland.  Transport Scotland have finalised their preparatory work on A9 from Luncarty to Birman Pass section.  Work is now out to contract and will commence in 2017.  A request has been made to Transport Scotland for the construction of an overbridge/underpass to link the Redgorton A9 bus stops.
Thanks must be given to our Secretary Elizabeth Comrie, Treasurer Moira Hutchison and Vice Chairman John Andrews and other members of the Community Council for their time commitment and contribution in the running of the Community Council and also to the Church Centre for hosting us on a monthly basis.
Finally, we hope to stimulate increased interest amongst members of the community over the coming year through the noticeboard at the NISA shop and the LRMCC website (www.lrmcc.co.uk). Members of the public with ideas or contributions are always welcome and in this way you can support efforts at the community level. The Community Council is there to ensure your views are heard and to shape and influence the future of our villages over the coming years. 
